Oscoda County Library Board


430 W. Eighth Street

Mio, Michigan 48647

Phone: 989-826-3613

Fax: 989-826-5461
UNOFFICIAL MINUTES

March 10, 2010

A REGULAR MEETING OF THE OSCODA COUNTY LIBRARY BOARD WAS HELD ON WEDNESDAY, MARCH 10, 2010 AT 4:45 P.M. AT THE OSCODA COUNTY LIBRARY.

Call to Order: 4:48 p.m. by Vice Chair Crane.

Members Present: Crane, Galbraith, Stenzel, and Shumaker 

Member Absent: Olsen

Others Present: Amy Knepp
Minutes



The minutes from the January 13, 2010 and notes of the February 10, 2010 



meeting stand as presented. 
Budget Report

Board member Galbraith requested the board consider postponing the purchase of the sign at the Mio Athletic Field due to budget constraints. Board members wanted to know if the sign was already made. If so, postponing purchase may not be possible. Galbraith volunteered to call Mio Schools and ask if the purchase can be put on hold until funding becomes available.

Galbraith/Stenzel
Approve payment of bills in the amount of $1,500.36. This includes $300 for the purchase of the Library sign to be installed at the Mio Athletic Field in case the sign is already made.



            4 Ayes : 0 Nays.  Motion carried.

Old Business
Penal Fines
The Library has received $18, 014.24 in penal fines as of the end of February.

BTOP Grant
The Library will receive 5 desktop computers and 4 laptops from the grant. The videos will be moved from their present location and the new desktop computers placed in that area.

Library Building - Electrical Issues

Director Knepp will ask Alan Mabarek, Construction Technologies instructor at M-TEC in Gaylord, to take a look at our building and offer his opinion on our electrical issues and possible ways to save on electrical costs. Would students in his classes be able to work on our building as part of a work experience? Director Knepp reminded the board the BTOP grant will cover the cost of electrical work for installation of new computers.
New Business
Good Friday Closing
Director Knepp recommended that the Library be closed the entire day instead of opening for an hour or so before closing for Good Friday services as other county offices do.

Shumaker/Galbraith
Recommend the Library be closed the entire day in observance of Good Friday, April 2, 2010.





4 Ayes : 0 Nays :  Motion carried.




Money Count

Director Knepp said she is suppose to count money weekly to prepare for deposit. She does not feel comfortable doing this when no other employee is working. It was agreed that when Director Knepp working alone and needs to count money, either board member Galbraith or Crane will come in (probably on Thursdays or Fridays) to assist in the counting and recording of money.

Director Comments

Director Knepp discussed displaying items from the Art Guild.


An evening presentation of The Secret Life of Bees will be held at the Library in April. The Kirtland Center for the Performing Arts is making this performance possible. There is also a school component to the presentation.

Correspondence

A thank you from Audra Slayton was read.

Board Member Comments


Board member Galbraith asked about the brochure for the community and the letter to civic organizations asking them to sponsor summer children’s programs and books. Director Knepp said she will contact Pam Blamer at Mio High School to see if a student in the computer class could design the brochure. Director Knepp will work on a letter to the local civic organizations.

Board member Galbraith brought in a catalog for the art rails. She and Director Knepp will measure and figure out what is needed. 

Board member Shumaker reminded the board the need to review the by-laws and going green (from October 14, 2009 meeting). Director Knepp saw Tom Trimmer who told her the county has some money - possibly stimulus. We will need to check on this.

Public Comment




None

Commissioner Liaison Comment


None

Northland Library Cooperative Report




None

Seeing no further business, Vice Chair Crane adjourned the meeting at 5:45 p.m. The next regular meeting will be held April 14, 2010 at 4:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Deb Shumaker - Secretary
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